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Panasonic Corporation of North America 
 

 
Attestation Letter 

                    June 19, 2023 
                  MSBD-23-F003 

Federal Communications Commission 
Authorization and Standards Division 
7435 Oakland Mills Road 
Columbia, MD 21046 USA 
 
Re:   Class II Permissive Change Application for Panasonic Single Modular Model WW21A  
 under FCC ID: ACJ9TGWW21A / Certified Under FCC Parts 22H, 24E, 27, 90 and 96 

For Installation within Panasonic Personal Computer Model FZ-40    
    

To whom it may concern: 
 
We, Panasonic Corporation of North America performed SAR test to mount the module WW21A into the 
portable host (Panasonic PC Model FZ-40). The radiated emission testing was not additionally performed 
due to the following reasons: 
 
- This module, WW21A is the same with the one granted on 03/28/2023 (FCC ID: ACJ9TGWW21A). 

The maximum output power in the 5G NR band n77 which is added on this C2PC application also has 
the same RF characteristics with it. Therefore, as for the antenna terminal conducted test part, we use 
the FCC Part 27 test report from that time.  
Regarding the radiated spurious emission test, we use the test report issued for this application. 

 
Thank you for your attention in this matter.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ben Botros 
Manager – Regulatory and Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
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